Vol. II Issue III

March, 2020

## Knightly News



O L P H School

**\*** 

## A Note From the Principal

Dear Parents,

Lent is a very important time in our faith journey. Please continue to pray daily with your children, give up something as a family, and do some sort of service for others as a family. This will leave a lasting impression on your children forever.

Catherine Lucero, MA Principal With God all things are possible



Student Led Conferences are on March 11 and 12. You will receive your conference day and time on Wednesday, March 4. Be sure to have your child present at the conference.

## ATTENTION

P

The Second Grade will lead us in the Rosary on Friday, March 6 after the 8:30 Mass. All are welcome to join us in praying the Rosary.

March 21 is Family Movie Night. Mark your calendar for a fun family event! More details will follow soon.

March 17 is a free dress day for \$1.00 which goes to support or sponsorship of our pequenos at NPH!! Be sure to wear green for St. Patrick's Day!!

The School Board meeting is on Tuesday, March 10 at 6:00 p.m. If you are interested in being part of the School Board please contact Mrs. Lucero. We would love you have more members.

Our accreditation audit is complete and we will find out in June the status of the accreditation. We chose 5 goals that we will be working on over the next 6 years that will support the learning of all students

- + To maximize each students growth and individual success by utilizing differentiated instruction
- + Create electronic longitudinal student data portfolio's to track and monitor all student growth and achievement in order to align instruction to meet individual needs of all students
- + Develop a process to measure growth of student understanding of the Schoolwide Learning Expectations
- + Expand the use of innovative technology in all classrooms to support student learning
- + Strengthen family and community involvement to positively impact student learning





There will be a special performance on Lent by Katzin Classical Music for students in grades 3-8. It will

be in the church on Tuesday, March 3 at 2:00 p.m. All are welcome to join us.

Please be sure your children are in proper uniform each day. This includes tennis shoes and school sweatshirts.

Our Spring Program is on Monday, March 23 and Tuesday, March 24.

- ⇒ Monday Preschool-2nd Grade
- ⇒ Tuesday 3rd-8th grade

Students are to meet in their classrooms at 5:30 p.m.



There will be **no school on** Friday, March 13 for a Diocesan In-service day for the teachers. **No school** on Monday, March 16 for a mini spring break.





**Registration**Registration for the 2020-21 school year was sent home and we have opened up registration to the public. Be sure to register soon as classes are filling quickly and we do have limits on all class sizes.

